
 

 

NOTICE OF PROPOSED CLASS ACTION SETTLEMENT 

 

If Your Automobile Insurance with Permanent General Assurance Corporation, 

Permanent General Assurance Corporation of Ohio, or The General Automobile 

Insurance Company, Inc. Was Canceled, at Your Request or For Non-Payment of 

Premium, 

You Could Get Money from a $7 Million Settlement. 
 

 

You received this email because you were an insured of Permanent General Assurance Corporation, 

Permanent General Assurance Corporation of Ohio, or The General Automobile Insurance, Inc.  

(collectively “PGAC”). There is a proposed $7 million settlement with PGAC in the class action lawsuit 

Granger, et al. v. Permanent General Assurance Corporation; No. 69-CV-2025-900003 in the Circuit Court 

of Barbour County, Alabama. There were four separate lawsuits filed in three different states, but they were 

consolidated into this lawsuit for this settlement. The lawsuits claim that PGAC breached its insurance 

contracts and was unjustly enriched when it did not properly refund unearned insurance premiums when 

customers voluntarily canceled their automobile insurance or when a customer’s automobile insurance was 

canceled for non-payment of premiums. PGAC denies the allegations against it and does not admit any 

wrongdoing.   

 

Who is included? 

Generally, you may be included if you voluntarily canceled your automobile insurance or your automobile 

insurance with PGAC was canceled for non-payment of premiums and you did not receive a proper refund 

during the Class Period.  To determine the Class Period applicable to the State where your insurance policy 

was issued, please see Exhibit 5 to the Settlement Agreement. You can learn more about the case and the 

settlement at www.PGACInsuranceClassAction.com or by calling the Settlement Administrator at 1-

866-830-3636. 

 

What does the settlement provide? 

A Settlement Fund of $7 million will pay money to eligible Settlement Class Members, notice and 

settlement administration costs, attorneys’ fees and expenses, and class representative service awards.  

 

How can I get a payment? 

To be eligible and considered for a potential payment from the settlement, you must timely submit a 

completed claim form online or by mail (postmarked) by October 4, 2025. Instructions on how to 

submit a claim form can be found at www.PGACInsuranceClassAction.com Or you may call 1-866-

830-3636.  

 

What are my rights? 

Even if you do nothing, you will be bound by the Court’s decisions. If you want to keep your right to sue 

PGAC yourself, you must exclude yourself from the settlement by August 10, 2025. If you stay in the 

settlement, you may object to it by August 10, 2025. Detailed instructions about how to act on these rights 

are available www.PGACInsuranceClassAction.com. The Court will hold a hearing on September 4, 

2025, to consider whether to approve the settlement, a request for up to $2,333,000 in attorneys’ fees and 
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expenses, and up to $22,500 in service awards to the class representatives. You or your own lawyer may 

appear and speak at the hearing at your own expense.   

For more information: 1-866-830-3636 or visit www.PGACInsuranceClassAction.com  
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